
 

Finnish technology workers warn of strike

November 16 2009

(AP) -- Some 2,000 employees in Finland's technology sector will begin
a strike in two weeks time if no agreement is reached in labor talks with
company managers, union leaders said Wednesday.

The weeklong strike, due to start Dec. 1, would affect certain units at
engineering firm ABB, mobile phone maker Nokia Corp., shipbuilder
STX Finland and engineering group Rautaruukki.

Negotiations between the Union of Salaried Employees and the
Federation of Finnish Technology Industries have broken down, the
union said. The current labor contract ends on Nov. 30.

The federation opposes changes demanded by the union in the collective
labor agreement for different employee groups, while union members
claim that managers are "systematically trying to worsen workers' job
security and wages."

No timetable has been set for new talks.

©2009 The Associated Press. All rights reserved. This material may not be
published, broadcast, rewritten or redistributed.
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